
SB 113/HB 259 - Civil Actions - Public Nuisances - Firearm Industry Members (Gun Industry

Accountability Act of 2023 

I am writing to oppose, and urge an unfavorable report on, SB159/HB162. 

As is well known, the proposed law is in opposition to current Federal law and, should it be enacted, it
will be overturned once it is challenged. The proposed law no doubt originates from the myth “that only
gun makers are not responsible for the damage their products do.”  To that I will reply Pfizer, Moderna,
and Johnson and Johnson.  If the Maryland General Assembly is serious about ignoring Federal law and 
holding companies accountable for the damage they have done to Marylanders, Americans and, indeed 
all human kind, then they will start with Pfizer, Moderna, and Johnson and Johnson.

 Sincerely, 

Ian Rus Maxwell 

18307 Crestmount Road 

Boyds MD 20841 

ianrus.maxwell@gmail.com 

301.325.7152 
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